
 

 

GSLC P & F MEETING MINUTES 

 

Meeting – 9th March 2016, Time 6:30pm, Place: Library 

 

OPENING:    

 

PRESENT: Anthony Dyer, Tim Lambert, Renee Allan, Karen von Homeyer, Ian Suter, 

Claire Sanders, Deborah Hamilton, Jason Hauser, Tara Clarke, Alison 

Girt 

 

APOLOGIES: Emma Bostelman, Tracy Stevens and Robyn Gipters 

 

 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT:   
As the audit was held a couple of weeks ago, true financial figures are not available yet. Ian is 

seeking clarification as to the various accounts on the P&F statement. Suggests renaming 

some accounts for clarity. 

 

 

EASTER FESTIVAL Thursday 24th of March:   
 

Hot Cross Buns and butter ordered 

Suggestion is next year to do Bun preorders to sell packs of 6 hot cross buns as part of the 

Easter festival  

 

MOTHERS DAY Sunday 8th of May 

 

2 items to choose from 

1. Scented candle 

2. Turkish towel 

 

Pricing to be staggered - $15 for the first item, $11 for second and subsequent items. 

Quantities 300 to be ordered of each with orders being filled first in - best dressed. 

P&F to supply heart cards for the kids to address with personal messages. 

 

The stall will be held on Thursday 5th and Friday 6th  May. 

Require at least three helpers for each day 

Thursday – Renee, Robyn, Karen Russell 

Friday – Karen v H, Tara, Alison 

 

Please let us know if you are able to assist on those days. 

 

Suggestion for next year is to ask students to select before order is placed so we have exact 

stock rather than estimating.   

AP – Renee to check with suppliers how far in advance we would require order. 

 

 

 



 

P & F Sport: 

 

Initial discussions with Anthony were positive and he is open to the idea. The forum needs to 

be structured very clearly with lines of communication clearly defined to avoid frustration 

and confusion.  

 

Next step is for Claire as the instigator and Renee and Karen to set up a meeting with 

Anthony to discuss structure and terms of reference. 

 

DISCO Friday May 20th 

 

May 20th confirmed 

DJ has also been confirmed 

P -2 cost $7. Yrs 3 – 6 cost $11 

Options sought to replace glow products….possibility of glow face paint. Any other 

suggestions welcome.   

Invitations to go out after the holidays 

 

Helpers 

Renee, Tara, Ian, Claire, Karen, Tracy, Alana 

 

 

CINEMA NIGHTS 

It was decided to not proceed with the June event on the oval as the cost is too high and 

caution was expressed about possible cold temperatures. 

-Tracy and Robin to advise on other licensing options researched with the option of using the 

HPE Centre for a ‘Winter Solace’ movie night. 

 

 

CLASS REPS 

Invitation was approved 

Email form to Tim Lambert for distribution. 

 

 

OTHER FUNDRAISING IDEAS 

 

 The company that does the class photos have offered a special of $20 for a family 

portrait. Renee to investigate and get more details 

 

 Summer Ball suggested to be held just before Christmas (suggested date 26th Nov) 

with a live auction.  Alison to investigate and get quotes for the next meeting 

 

 Year 5 students have requested to hold a free-dress day for Sunshine Butterflies. 

These days are not approved very often and are generally with charities that have a 

history with GSLC. The kids are to put a submission to Tim Lambert for his 

consideration.  

 

Any fundraising ideas are very welcome 

 



 

 

OTHER GENERAL DISCUSSION: 

 

 

Wishlist 

Anthony has sent out the invitation for submission to the faculty and requested replies by the 

second week of Term 2 

The filtered list will then be submitted to the P&F for consideration 

Items from previous years not yet actioned will be rolled over into 2016. 

 

2016 marks the 30th foundation anniversary 

Planning for this event will start shortly and will include the digging up of the original time 

capsule. No further progress to report at this stage. 

 

Playground update 

Quotes are still being sought. It has been challenging to find something that is an 

improvement on the current playground. Students have also been consulted and have agreed 

that the ideal design/concept has been found yet.  

Costs for Grade 3-6 Playground  

 $40k for Soft Fall Floor 

 $50K for the equipment 

 

Aircon update 

As stated at the last meeting, this is an ongoing project. GSLC has budgeted $80k for the 

required infrastructure and P&F will be interested in funding some of the units. 

 

Recycling 

Ian has requested more recycling be done in the classrooms 

Tim Lambert stated that there are recycling stations around the school but that the logistics of 

emptying the bins is challenging and therefore the system has not been successful. 

Anthony commented that this is an area that GSLC should definitely improve in but it needs 

to be a sensible option. 

 

Peter Pan Musical 

Performances will be on July 27th. 4 performances in total, 27th, 28th and two on 29th. 

Helpers are required for catering at this event. 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING:                 13th of April at 6:30pm in the school library. 

 

 

 

 


